

Governor Doug Burgum



20230068 FILED MARCH 7, 2023 CLERK OF THE SUPREME COURT STATE OF NORTH DAKOTA

March 7, 2023

Honorable Jon J. Jensen, Chief Justice North Dakota Supreme Court State Capitol 600 E. Boulevard Ave. Bismarck, ND 58505-0530 Via email jjensen@ndcourts.gov and US Mail

Dear Chief Justice Jensen:

By letter dated February 28, 2023, the Honorable Paul W. Jacobson submitted his notice of intent to retire as District Judge, effective May 31, 2023.

Judge Jacobson's resignation will create a vacancy in Judgeship No. 3 in the Northwest Judicial District. Please consider this letter as notice of a vacancy under North Dakota Century Code §27-05-02.1.

With gratitude

Doug Burd

Governor

C:

Tony Weiler, Executive Director (Via email only: tony@sband.org) State Bar Association of North Dakota

WILLISTON CHAMBERS:

BENJAMEN J. JOHNSON JOSH B. RUSTAD PAUL W. JACOBSON KIRSTEN M. SJUE

WATFORD CITY CHAMBERS:

ROBIN A. SCHMIDT DANIEL S. EI-DWEEK



State of North Dakota

DISTRICT COURT
NORTHWEST JUDICIAL DISTRICT

February 28th, 2023

ikota

RECEIVED BY Justice Jensen Supreme Court

WILLISTON:

(701)774-4367

PO Box 2047 Williston, ND 58801

WATFORD CITY:

701-444-3616 201 5th St NW, Suite 524

Watford City. ND 58854

MAR 0 3 2023

STATE OF NORTH DAKOTA

Governor Burgum
600 East Boulevard Avenue
Bismarck, ND 58505-001

Dear Governor Burgum,

I am writing to advise you that I intend to retire from my position as District Judge for the Northwest Judicial District. May 31, 2023, will be my last day. It has been my honor serving the people of North Dakota as District Court Judge.

Sincerely,

Paul W. Jacebson

Judge of the District Court

Cc: Hon. Chief Justice Jon Jensen